

The Hon Greg Hunt MP Minister for Health Minister for Sport

Dr Michael Gannon President Australian Medical Association PO Box 6090 Kingston ACT 2604

Dear Dr Gannon

Thank you for your productive engagement and collaboration in the drafting of our partnership and compact document - A Shared Vision for Australia's health system: Principles agreed to by the Government and the Australian Medical Association (AMA).

nichael

The Australian Government recognises the pivotal role that general practitioners and specialists play in the Australian health care system. Further, the Government is committed to rebuilding trust with the sector and working together to implement this ambitious agenda.

I am pleased therefore to provide you with the final version of the shared vision document (enclosed).

I would invite you to liaise with my office in regards to communication and announcements concerning this agreement in the context of the 2017-18 Federal Budget.

Thank you again for your co-operation and I look forward to continuing to work with you and with the sector to implement our shared vision.

Yours sincerely

Greg Hunt

Encl (1)

A Shared Vision for Australia's health system: Principles agreed to by the Government and the Australian Medical Association (AMA)